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SOUTHSTREET (BUILDERS) Ltd 

South Builders 
Old Milton Road 

New Milton 
BH25 6EB 

 

Tel: (01425) 619533 
Fax: (01425) 638849 

NHBC Registered House Builder 
Member of FSB, FMB 

ASHLEY MOTOR 
REPAIRS 

Ashley Crossroads 
New Milton  BH25 5AQ 

General Servicing and Repairs 

M.O.T.s, Body Shop 

Free Estimates  01425 615989 

 

www.hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

The Memorial Hall at Hordle 

and  

The Church Hall at Tiptoe 

are both available for hire 

Contact the Church Office (Ruth Lambe) 

for details. 

 

HORDLE PHARMACY 
26 Ashley Lane, Hordle 

 

• Collection of your prescriptions from 
local surgeries and free deliveries 

• Free NHS FLU JABS for eligible people 

• Professional advice available  

01425 610594 

E-mail: hordle.pharmacy@gmail.com 

To advertise in LINK,  

please contact Ruth Lambe  

in the Church Office for details 



 

 

The Churches of  

All Saints’, Hordle and St Andrew’s, Tiptoe 
• We Worship God in Spirit and Truth 

• We Grow in Faith and Fellowship 
• We Reach out with the Gospel 

 

 Sunday services are as follows: 
9.00am Holy Communion - All Saints’, Hordle (1st Sunday of month) 
9.00am Morning Prayer - All Saints’, Hordle (3rd Sunday of month) 

10.00am - St Andrew’s, Tiptoe (Holy Communion - 2nd and 4th Sundays) 
10.30am - All Saints’, Hordle 

 

See the church website - www.hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 
COPY DATE for the August 2023 issue is July 17th   

All contributions please to: Christine Warren - christine@claritysound.co.uk 

 
DISCLAIMER 

Any view expressed by contributors or advertisers to LINK should not necessarily be taken to reflect the 
opinions of the Editors or the PCC and we do not hold responsibility for any of the contents. 

www.hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

All Saints’ Church 

Hordle Lane 

Hordle 

SO41 0FB 

St. Andrew’s Church 

Sway Road 

Tiptoe 

SO41 6FR 

Enquiries 
For all enquiries, please in the first instance contact the Church Office  

Monday to Friday 9.30am—12.00 noon   Tel: 01425 626565 
Email: church.office@hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

This magazine is free … and we hope you enjoy it. 
But, if you wish to make a donation (suggested £1) that will be gratefully received or you may 

like to make a one-off payment of £10. Cheques payable to ‘Hordle PCC’. 



 

 
The New Forest’s Leading Garden Centre.  A wonderful selection of Trees, 
Shrubs, Houseplants, Garden Sundries, Tools and Furniture. 

CAMELLIA’S RESTAURANT 
Morning coffee, afternoon tea, lunches prepared fresh every day. 

EVERTON (on A337 near LYMINGTON),  LYMINGTON,  HANTS.  SO41 0JZ 
Telephone:  01590 642155    Fax:  01590 644710 

www.evertonnurseries.co.uk    E-mail:  sales@evertonnurseries.co.uk 
OPEN EVERY DAY  -  MON-SAT: 9.00-5.30   SUN: 10.30-4.30 

When replying to Advertisers, please mention “LINK” 

Please put CLEAN milk bottle 
tops in the box in the foyers of 
the Church Halls at Hordle and  
Tiptoe.  

Thank you. 

     



 

 

Welcome to the July edition of LINK 

Congratulations are the order of the day this month! 

Hot off the press as I write this is the news that Lou Trim, 

currently Deputy Head at Hordle School has just been 

announced as the next Headteacher of the school, following 

Fiona’s upcoming move over the summer. I don’t mind 

telling you that during the recruitment period several 

people expressed to me the view that “it had to be Lou”, 

and the community can rest easy in the knowledge that the recruitment panel 

agreed! Not only is Lou an excellent practitioner in her own right, but with 14 

years as the school’s deputy she has been a key architect of the vision and 

leadership that has made the school what it is today. So we can look to the 

future with confidence that she will lead the school from strength to strength. 

Do join me in praying for her over the summer as she prepares to take this 

step up in September. 

Earlier last month it was a delight to see the Diocese of Winchester recognise 

our local efforts to become better stewards of God’s creation, with an article 

celebrating the church’s recent Eco Church Bronze award. This details the 

many and varied initiatives our resident eco team have launched since they 

were commissioned by the PCC late last year, including the regular articles 

that have been appearing in this very publication! The team rightly recognise 

this has been a joint effort between the church in partnership with a variety of 

community groups and individuals. Still, I want to say a hearty “Well Done!” to 

Pippa, Helen and Anthea who have been driving forward the church’s part in 

all this, and all power to your elbow for the future. 

Speaking of the future, one of the plans we have is to host an evening with Dr 

Ruth Valerio, a Christian climate campaigner and educator, and currently 

Tearfund’s Global Advocacy and Influencing Director. She is an exceptionally 

insightful and sought after speaker and she will be coming to All Saints’ on the 

evening of October 28th to help our community understand  better the role we 

can play in combatting climate change. More details to follow. 

God bless,    Phil 
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Sunday Services for July 2023 
All Saints’, Hordle 

Sunday    2nd    9.00  Holy Communion  
       10.30  All Age Worship                        Memorial Hall         
Sunday       9th   10.30  Family  Worship 
Sunday     16th    9.00  Morning Prayer 
       10.30  Family Communion 
Sunday    23rd  10.30  Family Worship 
Sunday   30th  10.00  Parish Mission Service - MAF 
  

St. Andrew’s, Tiptoe 

Sunday     2nd  10.00   Morning Prayer         
Sunday      9th  10.00    Holy Communion     
Sunday   16th  10.00   Morning Prayer 
Sunday   23rd  10.00  Holy Communion 
Sunday   30th     No service at Tiptoe 

Prayer Meetings in July 
Monday    3rd        11.00 Prayer meeting       Memorial Hall 
Mondays  10th, 17th, 24th  Zoom Prayer Meeting    11.00 

Diary for July 

Sunday      2nd  12.30  Church Walk 

Thursday    6th  12.30   Luncheon Club      Memorial Hall 

Friday   14th  10.30  Coffee at Potting Shed    Redcliffe 

Sunday     16th    6.00  Rooted         Memorial Hall   

Thursday   20th    9.30  Parish Quiet Garden     Rodgers 

Thursday 20th    3.00  Tea@3         Memorial Hall 

Friday       28th   10.30  Coffee at Potting Shed    Redcliffe 

Little Angels    as usual -    4th, 11th July 

Village Voices as usual -    5th, 12th, 19th July 

From the Registers: 

We congratulate Rebecca Meyrick and David Johnson on their marriage on 
10th June. 
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 What?      A Sunday night club 

 When?         July 16th 

 Time?      6.00—7.30 pm 

 For whom?    Years 5 and 6 students 

 Need more info?  Contact the Church Office 

July 1st is the date of this year’s 
Round the Island Race - hence 
the cover photo for this edition 
of LINK. We are grateful to  Ian 
Day, a member of Hurst Castle 
Sailing Club, for giving us 
permission to use the photo. It 
was taken by Anthea Hardcastle, 
the late wife of one of Ian’s crew 
that year. 

Many of our readership will have 
sailed in this unique race.  Would 
you like to write about your 
experiences for a future LINK?  

Margaret Honeyman was thrilled 
to receive her special card on her 

100th birthday on 2nd June.  

In case you missed it, you can read 
Margaret’s own thoughts on her 

wartime experiences in last month’s 
LINK 



LINK               

Open the Book -Tiptoe School 

 

The first morning we visited Tiptoe School for OTB after the Coronation, we 

were able to do a little bit extra for the children. 

I presented 132 books to Helen Smith, the headteacher, one for every child in 

the school, as a memory of the Coronation of King Charles III. 

These books were generously donated by Viv Binns, so each was labelled, as 

you can see in the photos. I don’t think I need to tell you that Arthur was a 

member of team OTB, and a very enthusiastic supporter too. 

I do have some more copies of the book, so if anyone would like some for 

children, grandchildren, friends, family or yourselves, Viv has suggested that 

you may like to give a small donation to OTB in Tiptoe. Just let me know.   
Janice Benson 
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You give me so much, your love, all the good things of my life, 

I’d like to do something for you. 

Dear Carolyn, 

Well, there are plenty of opportunities.  You can worship me, be thankful in 

your thoughts and conversation with other people, and you can do good 

things for others - be Jesus in the world.  Giving to others is an expression of 

my love, whether it is looking after a child in the family, doing a neighbour’s 

shopping or mowing the grass, kindness at work or giving to a good cause for 

someone you have never met.   

But that is only half the story - giving goes with receiving.  You may find it 

fulfilling and a joy to give, but are you equally able to receive?  When you 

receive you are giving another person the opportunity to give.  I’d go further 

than that … when you do something it stands in the way of someone else 

having that opportunity.  Jesus said ‘It is more blessed to give than to receive’.  

It is good to give, but share that blessing with others -  you don’t have to do it 

all!   

Dear God, 

I need to think about that, and the occasions this week when I can receive 

someone else’s giving.                                                                          Carolyn Petts 

Dear God … 

Our lives are  

over-crowded,  We all want quiet.        

over-excited,   We all want beauty.  Unless we have it 

over-strained.  We all need space.   we cannot reach   in which whispers 

              that sense of quiet  of better things 

                     come to us gently. 
 

Written by Octavia Hill, the founder of The National Trust, 125 years ago! 
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A young child soon learns what is pleasing to him or her. When they like 

something done or read, they will say “again!” … and not just once! 

‘Again’ is a biblical theme. The whole of the Old Testament could be 

summarised that way. God’s people rebelling, coming back to Him, 

disobeying further, coming back—and so the cycle goes on. Every time you 

read one of the narratives about God’s people, you would be forgiven for 

saying “Again??!!” 

Then you get to the New Testament and what happens? God fulfils his 

promises, again, by showing his love for humankind AGAIN. He sends Jesus 

to guide and teach first of all.  

Then Jesus shows God’s amazing love by going to the cross AND rising 

(AGAIN) and then God uses the writers of the epistles to teach us further, or 

AGAIN. Why are we so slow to learn? Perhaps we have a wrong concept of 

God’s love and grace. 

Maybe it's time to get back into our Bibles and read those accounts - AGAIN! 

You might look at 1 Timothy 1, 15 - 17 as a start. 

From an article by Elizabeth Bennett 

A G A I N 

A father was approached by his small son, who proudly announced, “I 
know what the Bible means!” His father smiled and replied, “What do you 

mean, you ‘know’ what the Bible means?” The son replied, “I do know!” 

“OK” said his father, “What does the Bible mean?” 

“That’s easy, Daddy,“ the young boy replied excitedly, ”It stands for  

Basic Information Before Leaving Earth.” 
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We had a brilliant time at the 

Winchester Cathedral 

Y6 Leavers Service 2023 

‘We spent time exploring the wonderful building.’ 

‘We even laid on the 

floor to appreciate the 

extraordinary ceiling.’ 

‘We learnt the ancient art of calligraphy.’ 

‘We enjoyed a wonderful 

picnic in the grounds ... 

… and enjoyed a very special service to see us on our way 

to our new Secondary schools.’ 

‘Such a special place to celebrate the happy 

years at Hordle School. How fantastic!’ 
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St Andrew’s Church Tent 

Once again St Andrew’s Church Tent took part in the Tiptoe May Fayre. The set 
up of the Fayre was very different this year. We were unable to use Tiptoe 
Green as is usual as the ground was waterlogged!! Alternative arrangements 
were put in place, so the Fayre was held in the Young Farmers Hall and car 
park. The weather was perfect, and lots of people came, in spite of a much 
smaller venue and also the closed road at the entrance to the village. 

We had a table full of Church information and also Open the Book material. 
Last but not least was the badge making. We didn’t count the number of 

badges issued, but we did notice lots of 
children wearing our free badges which 
they had designed - some were even 
wearing three or four!! 

It was a good afternoon, even though we 
were right next to the band, making 
conversation quite difficult, but we coped.  

I would like to say a big THANK YOU to all 
the volunteers from the church who gave 
up their time to help on the day. 

One of the photos shows the Church 
Tent and the other one shows 
another member of the church, busy 
keeping the children happy with her 
games.  If you have never been to 
the Tiptoe May Fayre, you should 
give it a try next year (2024). It is 
always held on the second Saturday 
of May. 

Hope to see you there.                                                          
Janice Benson 
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Lay Ministry Celebration 

I can share a secret with you about Bishop David – he is the only bishop who 

doesn’t have a degree in Theology. He shared this during his introduction to 

the Diocesan Celebration of Lay Ministry that Hazel and I recently attended. 

He was certain that his secret was safe with us! His deeper message was that 

God is not worried about the church as He is in control. 

The event was based on Ezekiel’s vision of the dry bones, chapter 37, and 

contained very positive forward looking thoughts. H Miller, Associate Vicar at 

St Barnabas, Kensington spoke about his work involving church planting. As 

Creative Growth Lead for London Diocese H works with the Gregory Centre for 

Church Multiplication - CCX.org.uk During his presentation he asked us to 

imagine a large blank sheet of paper on which we drew the outline of our 

Deanery with no parish boundaries. He then asked us to imagine marking in 

the churches and then the areas where ministry is most required - social 

deprivation, youth issues and others. This helped to focus our attention on the 

real issues. 

The afternoon session then centered around 

various testimonies talking about Youth work, 

food bank and above all getting people to focus 

on Jesus and the rest falls into place. We even 

had a very inspirational short talk on the 

ministry of the dandelion. It grows where no 

other plant grows, enriches the soil and brings 

its own beauty ... but is not always appreciated.  

By the way, the Reverend Simon (Robertson), vicar of Bitterne Park, 

Southampton, sent his love to everyone in Hordle and Tiptoe.  

The day ended with a message to hold fast in confidence in the Lord from 

Bishop David. Thanks to Wendy Atkinson and everyone who arranged a very 

stimulating and thought provoking day.              TC 
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The West End came to Hordle ... 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank Pat 
and the wonderful choir ‘Village Voices’ for a 
superb afternoon of entertainment.  

The songs were a selection from musicals, there 
was something for everyone as we enjoyed a 
varied repertoire which included: Les 
Misérables, Mary Poppins and The Lion King to 
name a few. There was some wonderful 
audience participation which was great fun.  

A delicious selection of home-made cakes was 
enjoyed during the interval. 

The second half of the performance culminated 
with an Abba singalong which was very special. I 
would definitely encourage folk to go along to 
the next concert in October. A total of £560 was 
raised which will be donated towards funding 
for a trauma trolley at Lymington Hospital. 

Well done all involved !        Leanne Franklin 

 

This concert was  a sell-out - so 

to avoid disappointment, 

another date has been 

arranged ... 



 

 

Post - Coronation         LINK 

… and the MAF plane came to Tiptoe 
‘Ooh, there’s the Bible story teller lady’ called out one of the children at Tiptoe 

School - true fame at last, Jan. This was so encouraging to hear as we helped 

Kevin and his team set up the MAF Cessna to bring their inspirational Christian 

Mission story to the School – ‘go and tell’. Excited children, and parents, 

crowded round the plane eagerly waiting the chance to climb into the cockpit 

and learn more about how it works. Many photos will have been taken.  Not 

often that you have a real aeroplane in your school playground.  

Thank you to Kevin, Marc and Nathan for giving Tiptoe School such a 

wonderful experience – sorry staff that we didn’t have time to let you compete 

on the Flight Simulator – perhaps next time. I can mention however that years 

five and six said it was great fun. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next day the plane and team went on to join the Market Day crowds on 

Lymington High Street demonstrating Jesus’ command to love your neighbour 

in such a very practical way followed by a visit to Lymington Schools. 

Thanks to Mary and David for providing last minute ‘B n B’ for the plane and its 
trailer. Also gratitude to David for responding to the early morning calls that 
we had to get the unit to its various ‘gigs’. 

How thrilled Paddy Armstrong would have been to see this visit 
come to fruition as it was his inspiration that began our 

association with Mission Aviation Fellowship. 
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All Saint’s Church Hordle qualified for their Bronze Eco Church Award at 

the end of 2022. We have already reported much of this, but here is a 

precis of the report published in the Diocesan News. 

The Lord asks us to care for Creation. There’s so much to learn about good 
stewardship. So, thank you, A Rocha, for the Eco Church survey to help us get 
started. And thank you, Lord, that we don’t do this alone. Our lives are enriched by 
the loving and prayerful support within our small team. 

The parish LINK magazine charts our journey from Tearfund’s Clothing Fast, to Repair 
Cafes, supporting village Litter Picks, a school uniform Clothes Swap, choosing 
Fairtrade chocolate, celebrating a Greener Christmas and regular Eco tips. 

Church members supported Greenpeace’s Big Plastic Count 
last May, posing with Sir Desmond Swayne MP with a week’s 
hard plastic. We were complaining about non-recyclable 
plastic in our food shopping! Many had never protested 
before, but we’ve written to supermarkets, our MP and NFDC 
about this damaging waste. 

Our Parish has two lovely rural churchyards. We now manage sunny 
areas in these as wildflower meadows to encourage biodiversity. The 
children helped to site squirrel-proof bird feeders. Brandon Tools in 
Christchurch offered favourable terms to hire a brush-cutter for a 
weekend to strim the meadows in 
September. The cuttings generated spoil 
heaps to protect hibernating insects 
through the winter. 

Cold weather and soaring energy prices encouraged us 
to support our community with a Warm Space Café. 
This has strengthened links with the village. We are also working more closely with 
our Parish Council as major housing developments are proposed which will impact 
the community and the natural environment.  

We are blessed to have the support of our incumbent, who is committed to this 

initiative. He has preached on our Christian responsibility to care for Creation. 

Following a survey of the congregation, the next BIG challenge for our PCC is heating 

the buildings sustainably. Expert advice through Parish Buying should help us to do 

this. The Eco Church framework is helping us to monitor our progress as we, God’s 

worshipping community here, work to live more lightly in his beautiful Creation. 
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KEEP ENGLAND CLEAN 
 

‘England's green and pleasant land' ... 
 

How can she be pleasant as things are at present, 
Pollution all over her face? 

With litter and tins which should be in bins 
Thrown in ev'ry conceivable place! 

 

‘England's green and pleasant land'? 
 

The beautiful ’green' can hardly be seen 
For the junk that's been left there before 

By thoughtless day-trippers, with lunches in ’zippers', 
And their bright picnic parties galore! 

While plastic containers and other ’remainders' 
That nothing will rot or decay, 

And derelict cars, make permanent scars - 
‘Will nobody take them away?' 

 

’England's green and pleasant land'! 
 

The mountains and glens, the downs and the fens, 
The beauties our islands display 

Are worth preservation - a trust for the nation - 
One not to be frittered away. 

What shall we pass on to our children unborn 
Of the wealth Nature's put in our hand? 

If they're to enjoy it, we must not destroy it – 
This green, this most beautiful land! 



 

 

LINK          
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Southampton charity Hope Now, have requested donations of the 
following items to support their continuing work in Ukraine: 
 
Summer Clothes (adults and children) 
Shoes/Trainers/Wellies 
Blankets/Bed Linen/Towels 
Medicines (over the counter) - Ibuprofen/Paracetamol etc  
Large Bandages/Wound Dressings/Incontinence Pads/Women’s Sanitary items 
Wool 
Dried food only - Cup-a-soups, Instant Pasts Packets, Pot Noodles (No tins or 
bottles please) 
Good quality saucepans with lids - sizes 3 - 5 litres 
 
If you have any of the above items to donate, please contact Pat Cassandro, or 
contact the Church Office who will put you in touch with Pat.  

When Russia first invaded Ukraine, we all rushed round to 
donate, collect and send items to help the people of 

Ukraine. 

This was months ago … but the need is still there! 
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 Harvest Festival at ... 
God’s New Gen-Z Squad 

Recent press coverage, and a sermon from Peter Head at Tiptoe in May, have 

brought these points to our attention.  How many were you aware of? 

Gen-Z are those born between mid-1990s and the early 2010s. 

A group of students in Wilmore, Kentucky stayed behind after a service one 

day in February. They felt the unmistakeable presence of God. Word spread. 

For the next two weeks the service did not stop. The New York Times called it 

‘the nation’s first major spiritual revival in decades – one driven by Gen-Z’ 

Al Gordon, the rector of Saint in East London declared ‘It was the real deal.’     

Another pastor said ‘The most significant move of God in our generation has 

begun, and it’s really among Gen-Z’.  Al Gordon says ‘We’ve seen so much pain 

that has been brought to the surface (by COVID) … people coming along are so 

open to faith.’ 

The Church of England has said ‘engaging young people is one of its ‘top 

priorities’ for the decade.’ 

Christianity is in decline across the UK, but in London and major cities, more 

diverse communities, there are growing churches - the ‘cool’ churches that 

present an ‘acceptable’ version of Christianity.  These churches are attracting 

and retaining young people. They have youthful pastors, swish branding and 

loud music that proves you can be both hip and holy. 

Churches need to be wary of placing people in generational boxes, but 

catering to Gen-Z without alienating older churchgoers can be a challenge. 

Holy Trinity Brompton, where Alpha originated, ‘planted’ 21 new churches 

across the UK in 2021. 

The Daily Telegraph recently posed the question:  

‘Can the Church bounce back? After all, it’s in the business of resurrection.’ 
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Thoughts from my garden  ... 
I have a new robin! He was seen by my daughter in the kitchen so I left a few 
porridge oats on the floor, and they disappeared.  He has now come in several 
times and has come quite close to me as I garden, but does not appear when I 
go into the garden as the previous one did. In due course, I hope we will 
become friends. 

What a display the hawthorn flowers have been this year. I read an article 
which said the growth had ripened in the hot weather last year, and then the 

cold winter and rain had 
produced the flowers.  It seems to 
have had a good affect on other 
things as well; the roses and laurel 
trees are full of bloom. 

Watching Chelsea Flower Show 
reminded me that some years ago 
we went  up in the minibus from 
Bournemouth College of Further 

Education, who had joined with 
Bournemouth Corporation to create a stand 
in the marquee. We left at 5.00am, packed 
in with flowers that would be needed for 
demonstrations. There was a very good 
floristry department at that time, and they 

had made a 
banana, an orange, 
a tomato, half an 
apple and an open 
pod of peas from 
flowers!   The 
banana must have been 4 feet or 130cm long.  The 
theme was 5-a-day, with real fruit. The display won 
Best in Show in the marquee! 

            Happy Chelsea memories! 
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Save The Date… 

The popular Christian Searchlight Theatre 

Company, in association with Mercy Ships UK, are 

returning to the New Forest in September with their 

new production:  

Titanic: The Last Hero and The Last Coward 

It tells the true story of church minister John Harper who drowned on the 

Titanic, he preached to the last and gave up his life jacket to others.  

The story dovetails with Mr J Bruce Ismay, the CEO of the White Star 

Line, who was on the ship as well, but he managed to survive. The two 

meet during the final moments on board. One was branded the last 

coward, the other the last hero. What is the true tale?  And what can we 

learn from both men and the legacies they left?  

Evening performances at Ashley Baptist Church Tuesday 19th and St 

Saviour’s Church Brockenhurst Wednesday 20
th
 and Thursday 21st 

September. Tickets available online or from the church office soon. 



 

 

New Forest and Hampshire County Show  
Tuesday 25th, Wednesday 26th, Thursday 27th July. 

This is an opportunity to come together as a Deanery to serve our community, 

promote the place and importance of our Parish Churches and share the hospitality 

of God with the thousands who visit the show.  
 

Volunteers are still needed to help serve refreshments, preferably for a 4 hour slot. 

To welcome visitors to the tent please book a 2½ hour session. 

Please contact Mary Robinson as soon as possible on 01590 624584 or email 

mary@brockenhurstchurch.com 

 Volunteers are also needed for Children’s Activity and Face painting - contact Gordon 

and Wendy on 07759 175779 or email  gwh341@btinternet.com 

  

We rely on the support of all the churches in the Deanery for volunteers. 

All volunteers are given a free Day Pass for the show. 

Thank you. 

             LINK   

Desmond Tutu, Nobel Peace Prize laureate and former 

Anglican archbishop of Cape Town, South Africa: 

“If you are neutral in situations of injustice, you 

have chosen the side of the oppressor. If an 

elephant has its foot on the tail of a mouse, and 

you say that you are neutral, the mouse will not 

appreciate your neutrality.” 

Quoted in a recent sermon at St Andrew’s 



 

 

Hordle W.I. meets on first Tuesdays at 2pm in the W.I. Hall, Ashley Lane, Hordle.  
Contact: Yvonne  01425 615284 

Hordle Gardening Club meets on Fridays at 7.30pm in the Pavilion, Ashley Lane, 
Hordle.  Contact: Secretary, Sue Winter, 01425 610171 

Hordle Flower Club  meets 2nd Wednesday in the month at The Pavilion, Vaggs Lane. 
7pm for 7.30pm.  Contact: Denise Gibb 01590 642804 

Hordle Photographic Club meets on 2nd and 4th Mondays in the Church Room at All 
Saints'.  Contact:  Ian Blundell 01425 629838 

Hordle Volunteer Driver Group (previously known as Hordle Voluntary Care Group) 

provides transport for people in Tiptoe, Hordle and Everton to medical appointments 

when they cannot use public transport.  We can also take relatives to visit patients in 

hospital.  We would welcome enquiries from anyone who can spare a few hours to 

help us support our clients.  Please contact our Coordinator on 0345 388 9063 for 

more information about volunteering, if you need transport to an appointment or 

you can email: hordledrivergroup@gmail.com. 

Please note that our telephone number has changed from 0845 to 0345 

Dial-A-Ride provides a door to door shopping service for people who find it difficult 
to use the bus service. Lymington on Tuesday and  New Milton on Friday.   To book 
the service ring 0845 602 4326 (local call). 

Butterflies Pre-school (term time only). 9.15-12.15 Mon and Fri; 9.15—3 Tues, Wed 
Thurs in St. Andrew’s Church Hall. Contact: Louisa Parsons  01425 615566 

SCARF Youth Club, 6.30-8.00 for children with special needs aged 11-16.  
Contact: Lucinda, 07874 221249 

Young Farmers’ Club, Tiptoe Contact:  brock.hantsyfc@gmail.com 

Tiptoe Community Coffee Morning 10.30am - 11.30am on Wednesdays at Wootton 
Social Club. 

LINK                
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Jon Dowdeswell FMAAT 
 

Here to deal with all your accounting requirements! 
 

• ACCOUNTS PREPARATION 

• COMPLETION AND SUBMISSION OF SELF ASSESSMENT TAX RETURNS 

• PREPARATION OF VAT RETURNS 

• WAGES AND SALARY PREPARATION 
Brinkley, Middle Road, Tiptoe, Lymington. SO41 6FX 

Tel: (01590) 681174   Fax: (01590) 681118 
E-mail:  davisaccountants@btinternet.com 

www.davisaccountantsnewforest.co.uk 

             LINK   
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T
h

e
 P

a
ri

sh
 C

h
u

rc
h

 o
f 

A
ll

 S
a
in

ts
, 
H

o
rd

le
 w

it
h
 t

h
e
 D

a
u

g
h

te
r 

C
h
u

rc
h

 o
f 

S
t.

 A
n

d
re

w
, 

T
ip

to
e
 

w
w

w
.h

o
rd

le
a
n
d
ti

p
to

e
c
h

u
rc

h
.o

rg
.u

k
  

E
-m

a
il
: 
c
h

u
rc

h
.o

ff
ic

e
@

h
o
rd

le
a
n
d
ti
p
to

e
c
h
u
rc

h
.o

rg
.u

k
 

 

W
H

O
’S

 W
H

O
 

C
le

rg
y
  

 
 

V
ic

a
r 

 
R

e
v
 P

h
il

 M
u

ll
in

s 
 T

h
e
 V

ic
a
ra

g
e
, 
S
to

p
p

le
s 

L
a
n
e
 H

o
rd

le
 v

ic
a
r@

h
o

rd
le

a
n
d

ti
p
to

e
ch

u
rc

h
.o

rg
.u

k
  

 
0

7
4

8
4
 3

4
8
7

5
4

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
R

e
v
 G

 F
a
ir

b
a
ir

n
, 

1
 T

h
e
 F

e
rn

s,
 F

e
rn

h
il
l 

R
o

a
d
, 

N
e
w

 M
il
to

n
. 
B

H
2
5

 5
W

W
 

..
. 

 
..

. 
 

..
. 

 
0

1
4

2
5
 6

1
9
0

0
7

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

R
e
v
 A

 G
a
m

m
o

n
, 

9
6

 S
to

p
p

le
s 

L
a
n

e
, 

H
o

rd
le

 S
O

4
1

 0
JA

  
 

..
. 

 
..

. 
 

..
. 

 
..

. 
 

..
. 

 
0

1
4

2
5
 6

1
1
3

8
3

  
  

  
  
  

  
  
  

  
  
  

  
  
  

  
  

  

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
R

e
v
 P

 E
 H

e
a
d

, 
4
4

 L
e
n

tu
n

e
 W

a
y
, 

L
y
m

in
g
to

n
. 

S
O

4
1
 3

P
F
  

..
. 

 
..

. 
 

..
. 

 
..

. 
 

..
. 

 
0

1
5

9
0
 6

7
8
0

9
7

 
  

  
   

  
  

  
  
  

  
  
  

  
  
  

  
  
  

  
  

 R
e
v
 D

r 
D

 M
o

y
n

a
g
h

, 
B

a
rn

c
ro

ft
, 
S
o

u
th

a
m

p
to

n
 R

o
a
d

, 
B

o
ld

re
. 

S
O

4
1

 8
P
T

  
..

. 
 

..
. 

 
..

. 
 

0
1

5
9

0
 6

2
2
2

6
8
 

L
ic

e
n

se
d

 L
a
y
 M

in
is

te
rs

 
M

is
s 

H
 H

a
in

sw
o

rt
h

, 
2

2
 S

o
le

n
t 
C

o
u

rt
, 

M
il

fo
rd

 o
n

 S
e
a
, 
L
y
m

in
g
to

n
. 

S
O

4
1
 0

N
H

  
..

. 
 

..
. 

 
0

1
5

9
0
 6

4
5
2

6
2

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
M

is
s 

J 
C

ro
p

p
, 

2
5

 M
a
ri

n
e
 D

ri
v
e
 W

e
st

, 
B

a
rt

o
n

 o
n
 S

e
a
, 

B
H

2
5

 7
Q

J 
…

 
 

..
. 

 
..

. 
 

…
 

 
0

1
4

2
5
 6

1
6
2

8
7

 

C
h

u
rc

h
w

a
rd

e
n

s 
 

 
M

is
s 

G
 M

o
rr

is
, 

1
7

 R
o

o
k
c
li

ff
 W

ay
, 

M
il
fo

rd
 o

n
 S

e
a
, 
L
y
m

in
g
to

n
. 

S
O

4
1

 0
S
D

 .
..

 
 

..
. 

 
..

. 
 

0
1

5
9

0
 6

4
2
9

5
3

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

M
r 

D
 A

rg
y
le

, 
1

7
 V

e
lv

e
t 

L
a
w

n
 R

o
a
d

, 
N

e
w

 M
il
to

n
. 
B

H
2
5

 5
G

E
 

 
..

. 
 

..
. 

 
..

. 
 

..
. 

 
0

1
4

2
5
 6

1
2
5

7
7

 

D
e
p

u
ty

 C
h

u
rc

h
w

a
rd

e
n
 

M
r 

E
 H

o
o
d

,1
2
 P

e
g
a
su

s 
A

v
e
n

u
e
, 
H

o
rd

le
, 
L
y
m

in
g
to

n
. 

S
O

4
1
 0

H
N

 
..

. 
 

..
. 

 
..

. 
 

..
. 

 
0

1
4

2
5
 6

1
5
0

5
1

  
  

  
  
  

  
  
  

  
  
  

  
  
  

  
  

  
  
  

 

T
re

a
su

re
r 

 
 

 
 

M
r 

A
 F

ra
n
k
li

n
, 

1
5
  

F
ry

’s
 L

an
e
, 
E
v
e
rt

o
n

, 
S
O

4
1

 0
JY

 
…

 
 

..
. 

 
..

. 
 

..
. 

 
..

. 
 

..
. 

 
0

1
5

9
0
 7

1
8
1

9
5

 

E
n

v
e
lo

p
e
s 

&
 G

if
t 

A
id

  
M

r 
M

 S
co

tt
, 
2

2
A

 L
a
v
e
n

d
e
r 

R
o

ad
, 

H
o

rd
le

, 
S
O

4
1
 0

G
F
 

 
..

. 
 

..
. 

 
..

. 
 

..
. 

 
..

. 
 

0
1

4
2

5
 6

1
8
4

2
0

 

P
C

C
 S

e
c
re

ta
ry

 
 

 
M

rs
 M

 M
o
y
n

ag
h

, 
B

a
rn

c
ro

ft
, 
S
o
u

th
a
m

p
to

n
 R

o
a
d

, 
B

o
ld

re
. 
S
O

4
1
 8

P
T

 
 

..
. 

 
..

. 
 

..
. 

 
0

1
5

9
0
 6

2
2
2

6
8

 

C
h

il
d

re
n
’s

 w
o

rk
 

 
 

 
 

P
a
st

o
ra

l 
C

o
o

rd
in

a
to

r 

B
e
ll

 R
in

g
e
rs

 
 

 
 

M
rs

 F
 W

e
b

st
e
r,

 4
 D

u
d

le
y
 A

v
e
n
u

e
, 

H
o

rd
le

, 
L
y
m

in
g
to

n
. 

S
O

4
1
 0

H
Y

 ..
. 

 
..

. 
 

..
. 

 
..

. 
 

0
1

4
2

5
 6

1
1
9

4
7

 

S
a
n
c
tu

a
ry

 G
u
il
d

 (
S
e
c
.)

  
 

M
rs

 J
 C

li
ff

, 
4

8
 B

ro
o
k
 A

v
e
n

u
e
, 

N
e
w

 M
il

to
n

. 
B

H
2
5
 5

H
D

  
..

. 
 

..
. 

 
..

. 
 

..
. 

 
..

. 
 

0
1

4
2

5
 6

2
0
1

4
7

 

E
le

c
to

ra
l 
R

o
ll
  

 
 

M
rs

 R
 L

a
m

b
e
, 

2
9

 A
c
a
c
ia

 R
o

a
d

, 
H

o
rd

le
, 
L
y
m

in
g
to

n
. 

S
O

4
1

 0
Y

G
 

..
. 

 
..

. 
 

..
. 

 
..

. 
 

0
1

4
2

5
 6

2
7
9

3
6

 

L
IN

K
 E

d
it

o
r 

 
 

 
M

rs
 C

 W
a
rr

e
n

, 
1

1
 D

e
e
rl

e
a
p

 W
a
y
, 

N
e
w

 M
il
to

n
. 
B

H
2
5

 5
E
U

 ..
. 

 
..

. 
 

..
. 

 
..

. 
 

..
. 

 
0

1
4

2
5
 6

2
8
3

6
4

  

L
IN

K
 D

is
tr

ib
u

ti
o

n
  

 
 

 

L
IN

K
 S

a
le

s 
&

 A
d

v
e
rt

is
in

g
 M

rs
 R

 L
a
m

b
e
, 

2
9

 A
c
a
c
ia

 R
o

a
d

, 
H

o
rd

le
, 
L
y
m

in
g
to

n
. 

S
O

4
1

 0
Y

G
 

..
. 

 
..

. 
 

..
. 

 
..

. 
 

0
1

4
2

5
 6

2
7
9

3
6

 

C
h

u
rc

h
 O

ff
ic

e
  

 
 

A
ll

 S
a
in

ts
’ 
M

e
m

o
ri

a
l 
H

a
ll

, 
H

o
rd

le
 L

an
e
, 

H
o

rd
le

, 
L
y
m

in
g
to

n
. 
S
O

4
1

 0
F
B

 
..

. 
 

..
. 

 
..

. 
 

0
1

4
2

5
 6

2
6
5

6
5
 

  
T

h
e
 C

h
u

rc
h

 O
ff

ic
e
 i

s 
o

p
e
n

 M
o

n
d

a
y
 -

 F
ri

d
a
y
, 

9
.3

0
-1

2
.0

0
, 

fo
r 

e
n
q

u
ir

ie
s 

an
d

 b
o

th
 H

a
ll

 B
o

o
k
in

g
s.

 

E
-m

a
il

: 
c
h

u
rc

h
.o

ff
ic

e
@

h
o

rd
le

a
n
d

ti
p

to
e
c
h

u
rc

h
.o

rg
.u

k
 

P
ri

n
te

d
 b

y
 S

m
it
h
 &

 S
o
n
  
0
1
4
2
5
 6

1
5
2
1
4

 


